Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

April 9, 2012
Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Chairman; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, Eagle/OA Advisor; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster/Washington D.C. Trip Coordinator; Mr. Heron; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Cathcart; J. Ranta, Senior Patrol Leader; Jackson McGregor
March minutes were approved.
Jackson McGregor (Eagle Scout Project Proposal)

· Jackson’s proposal is to renovate the Autism Sensory Garden and add a path for kindergarteners at Oak Pointe Elementary School.

· A recommendation was made to increase the number of man-hours based on the total project phases (including planning, meetings, shopping, research, etc.) instead of just work hours.

· The proposal needs to list all materials and tools needed.

· Jackson needs to write a sample fundraising letter.

· Since the projected cost is about $850, Jackson may want to try to get the entire amount from OPES.

· Work will be completed on May 12, 2012.

· The project was approved and will be presented to Mr. Griffin within the next week if Mr. Griffin is available.

Josh Ranta (Senior Patrol Leader)

· The AT campout was canceled because of inclement weather.

· The next campout is gem mining in North Carolina (April 20 – 22). 

· A geologist from the Gem Society will speak at the next meeting. Josh will bring a certificate to thank her.

Mr. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· Mr. Lee will attend all or part of summer camp.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle and OA Advisor)

· There is a new presentation format for Eagle. The format is available on line at the council website. Mr. Barnes will direct Mr. McGregor where to find it.
· Matt Short requested that his Eagle ceremony be held at the end of the next Court of Honor (May 8, 2012). The ceremony will be relatively brief, but will include any letters received, and he will get an Eagle name. Mr. Barnes will plan the Eagle portion of the meeting, but will not be in attendance.
· The OA Dixie Fellowship is scheduled for April 28. Three scouts from our troop will attend. Two of the three will be competing, and two will attend the national OA conference.

· Two youth members and four adults were certified in first aid and CPR at the session conducted by Mr. Hunton.
· We need Eagle ceremony dates for Ryan Smith and Chris Blanchette.

· We continue to have issues with older boys returning for their Eagle after an extended absence. Mr. Barnes had decided to hold Eagle Counseling sessions at 7:45 to ensure their attendance. The boys will need to set-up their counseling sessions at the beginning of the meeting.
Mr. Clamp (Chaplain/Camp Rainey Mountain)
· Everyone’s summer camp schedule is in. The scouts got almost everything they requested, with the exception of a couple of lifesaving courses.
Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)

· The pancake breakfast was a success. We had a good turnout; 28 scouts and adults worked at the breakfast.
· $429 in tickets was sold, and the troop collected $226 in tips. $450 was paid to Fatz Café; Mr. Ranta will confirm what the troop cleared.

· Mr. Heron suggested that we put the time on the tickets next year.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· Mr. Bebber will attend summer camp during the beginning of the week.
· April’s campout is gem mining at Hiddenite, North Carolina. Mr. Heron reports that we’re ready to go. The troop will arrive between 9 and 9:30 on Friday night. Cost to attend will be $15 per scout, not including food. The $15 covers the mining fee of $12; the remaining $3 will cover a portion of the camping fee. There is a field nearby to play in, but there are probably no lights and there will be a new moon. Mr. Heron is looking for an activity. Mr. Bebber said that Rocky Face is nearby. Mr. Heron will ask about bon fires. Hiddenite is primarily an emerald mine. Mr. Heron will print-out geology merit badge sheets.

· Hunting Island is scheduled for May 18 – 20.

· Mr. Bebber will book Harbison for the Grubby campout on June 15 – 16. Mr. Cathcart will be the main contact.
Mr. Heron (Crossovers)

· The troop has eight new Grubbies.

· Mr. Heron suggested that the troop get a Twitter page. Josh will ask the boys about their Twitter usage and interest.

Mr. McGregor (Webmaster/D.C.)

· The merit badge schedule will be included on the website.

· All D.C. tours have been confirmed. The last confirmation was for the National Archives.

Mr. Fletcher (Seabase 2013)

· We need to figure out which adventure we want.
Mr. Cathcart
· Mr. Cathcart will lead efforts for troop members to earn merit badges in backpacking and camping. He may lead classes at SSSJ.
Our next meeting will be on May 6, 2012, at 7:30.

